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LONG LOAD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Long Load Parish Council held at the Village Hall, Long Load on Tuesday 16 November 2021.

(7.30 pm - 8.30 pm)
Present:

	Cllr Marsha White (Chair)
llr Richard Collis
Cllr Diana Taylor
Cllr Dave May
Clerk Dawn Porter

2 members of the public were present

	 





1. Apologies for absence

No apologies were received.

2. Declarations of Interest

No declarations of interest were raised.

3.	Matters arising

There were no matters arising as all issues from the last minutes were included on the agenda.

4.	DC/CC Reports

No district or county councillors were present at the meeting.

5.	La Lade Caravan Site

Clerk Dawn Porter confirmed that she is still awaiting a response from the planning department.  There has been no feedback as to whether or not an inspection is to be carried out.

6.	Defibrillator

Clerk Dawn Porter to make application for defibrillator in the new year.  It was agreed that an application would need to be put forward for consent as the village hall is a listed building.  It was agreed that the defibrillator would need to go on the wall and Councillor Pat Collins agreed that he would do the necessary planning application.  It was agreed to put this on the agenda for the new year meeting in January.

7.	Gated Villages

Chairman Marsha White stated that she does not believe there is room for Longload to have a village gate.  Councillor Richard Collis suggested that perhaps a half gate would be more suitable and the village signs could be relocated and a gate put where the signs are situated at present.  Chairman Marsha White raised the question of whether the village needs the stone that had been discussed previously as well as a gate.  Councillor Richard Collis believes that gates are more effective especially if the 30mph speed sign is erected on the gate.  Chairman Marsha White asked for preferences from the Councillors.  Councillor Pat Collins said that he is not convinced that a gate would work and Councillor David May suggested that the stone would be more appropriate as the money available was specifically raised to fund the stone.  Chairman Marsha White confirmed that she has spoken to Mark who has said that he can source the stone and cut it.  Chairman suggested that a vote be taken on preferences.  The result of the vote was 4 for the village stone and 1 for the gate so it was resolved that we would go ahead with the stone for the village and not the gate.  It was agreed that the stone would need to be lyas or ham stone with the bridge logo and with the lettering blacked in.  

Chairman Marsha White to speak further to Mark regarding the above.

8.  	Jubilee Celebrations

It was discussed and agreed that the Parish Council would fund a memento to give to all under 16’s in the village for the Queens Jubilee in 2022.  It was agreed that a bone china commemorative mug would be the most appropriate gift.  It was agreed that 100 mugs would be sufficient, and the surplus could be sold.  Chairman Marsha White agreed to contact Leach Pottery with regard to costs and Clerk Dawn Porter would research other companies to obtain costs.  It was agreed to add this to the agenda for January 2022.

9.	Highways Small Improvement Scheme

Options were discussed under the above scheme.  Chairman Marsha White suggested a continuation of the footpath and Councillor Pat Collins suggested an extension of the footpath at the other end of the village.  SIDS were also discussed with the general consensus being that they do not stop the people that want to speed.  The equipment is expensive so it would be advantageous to share one with another parish.  It was agreed that Clerk Dawn Porter would contact the clerk at Long Sutton to establish whether they would be able or prepared to share their equipment.

Clerk Dawn Porter to also contact County to enquire whether they have a scheme to assist with speeding enforcement.

10.	Correspondence & Planning

There was no correspondence or planning applications to report.


11.	Accounts

Two cheques were written for Clerk’s salary and the refund to Chairman Marsha White for the poppy wreath.

It was agreed that Clerk Dawn Porter would contact the new groundsman and request an itemised invoice for the work carried out recently.

11.	Public Participation

Two members of the public were present at the meeting.  It was noted that the residents are happy that the council are using Tristan Hopkins for the ground and gardening work as he has done a good job.

12.	Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 18 January 2022.

13.  Any other business

It was noted that the village sign on Church Lane is in a state of disrepair and needs painting.  Councillor Richard Collis thinks the sign is embossed and then painted.  Chairman Marsha White suggested that a new sign may be needed.  It was agreed that Councillor David May would take a photograph of the sign and forward it to Clerk Dawn Porter who will add this to the agenda for January 2022.

The water harvester was discussed again as no reimbursement has been forthcoming from Martock.  It was agreed that it does not bode well on the Parish Council that the builder is out of pocket.  It was agreed that the Parish Council would pay the outstanding £250 to the builder.


Chairman Cllr Marsha White declared the meeting closed.
	
	..……………………………………Chairman



